
This story can fit 175-225 

words. 

The purpose of a newslet-

ter is to provide special-

ized information to a tar-

geted audience. Newslet-

ters can be a great way to 

market your product or 

service, and also create 

credibility and build your 

organization’s identity 

among peers, members, 

employees, or vendors. 

First, determine the audi-

ence of the newsletter. 

This could be anyone who 

might benefit from the 

information it contains, 

for example, employees or 

people interested in pur-

chasing a product or re-

questing your service. 

You can compile a mail-

ing list from business 

reply cards, customer 

information sheets, busi-

ness cards collected at 

trade shows, or member-

ship lists. You might con-

sider purchasing a mail-

ing list from a company. 

If you explore the Pub-

lisher catalog, you will 

find many publications 

that match the style of 

your newsletter. 

Next, establish how much 

time and money you can 

spend on your newsletter. 

These factors will help 

determine how frequently 

you publish the newslet-

ter and its length. It’s 

recommended that you 

publish your newsletter 

at least quarterly so that 

it’s considered a consis-

tent source of informa-

tion. Your customers or 

employees will look for-

ward to its arrival. 
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Special points of in-

terest: 

This story can fit 75-125 

words. 

Your headline is an im-

portant part of the news-

letter and should be con-

sidered carefully. 

In a few words, it should 

accurately represent the 

contents of the story and 

draw readers into the 

story. Develop the head-

line before you write the 

story. This way, the head-

line will help you keep 

the story focused. 

Examples of possible 

headlines include Product 

Wins Industry Award, 

New Product Can Save 

You Time!, Membership 

Drive Exceeds Goals, and 

New Office Opens Near 

You. 

 

http://www.galwaypreservationsociety.org 
January  GPS Update by Virginia Sawicki  

Kurt Johnston, Edi-

tor 

5140 Bliss Road 

Ballston Spa, NY 

12020 

johnstonswinery 

@nycap.rr.com 

 

Calendar 

 
 

January 5  
 

GPS Meeting 

Galway Town Hall 

 

7:00-7:30 

Social Half Hour

  

 

7:30 Business Meet-

ing 

 

8:00 Program 

 

Table of Contents 

 
Page One 

 

January  GPS Up-

date 

 

Page 2 

 

GPS Correspon-

dance 

     Belated Christmas wishes and a 

Happy and Healthy New Year to all! 

     It is with great sadness that we re-
port the recent death of long-time 
member Davis (Dave) Bixby. Our 
deepest sympathy goes out to his 
widow Edna.  For years, Dave re-
corded our monthly meetings and cata-
logued graves in innumerable local 
cemeteries. His memorial service will 
be held on January 10 at 1 PM at the 
Broadalbin Methodist Church. Dave 

will be greatly missed.            

     Please keep our President Bonnie 
Donnan in your thoughts and prayers 

as she recovers from a recent illness. 

     On a happier note, we celebrated 
the publication of our book “Galway 
1900-1949: A Photographic History of 
Life in the Town of Galway, Saratoga 
County, New York” at our December 
1 meeting. Arlene Rhodes presented 
an overview of the book, highlighting 
the history of its development and 
showed many of its photos. Since the 
meeting, over 250 copies of the book 
have been sold! Books can be pur-
chased  at the Galway branch of the 
Ballston Spa National Bank, Galway 
and Providence Town Halls, Water-
wheel Village and at future GPS meet-
ings. They can also be ordered by mail 
using the order form on the GPS web-
site. Please look for an article about 

the book in an upcoming issue of the 
Albany Times Union.  In the interim, 
you can read about it on the reporter’s 
blog http://blog.timesunion.com/saratogaseen/

book-documents-galways-history/22735/ 

The book is also featured in the 
“Winter, 2014” issue of the local peri-

odical “Life in Galway”. 

At the meeting, we also honored the 
Book Committee consisting of  Project 
Leaders Arlene Rhodes and Ray David 
and members Don Carpenter, Tom 
Cwiakala, Bonnie Donnan, Phyllis 
Keeler, David  Weaver (posthumously) 
for their diligent work over 15 years, as 
well as Evelyn Hanna, Lucille Millarson 
and Herb Kopper.  The book has been 
receiving outstanding praise from pur-
chasers!   Please check the GPS web-
site for photos of the gathering. The 
current display at Galway Town Hall 
features enlargements of photos from 

the book. 

Our next monthly meeting will be held 
at 7:OO PM on Monday, January 
5.  Ed Pike will present a program enti-
tled, “Building Technology 1800-2050: 

Progress or Regress?”. 

All members are also invited to attend 
the next quarterly Board meeting which 
will take place at 7 PM in Galway Town 
Hall on Wednesday, January 21 (snow 
date January 28).  

http://blog.timesunion.com/saratogaseen/book-documents-galways-history/22735/
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Arlene ,  

I picked up a copy of “Galway 1900-1949” at 

the Galway Library yesterday, and spent sev-

eral hours looking through it.  I have several 

books of this type in my library, for places like 

Clifton park, Ogunquit and York Maine, but 

this is definitely the best in my collection.  It is 

very readable and informative, exceptionally 

well organized and the photos are surprisingly 

clear.  You and your association have done an 

outstanding job.   

 

I particularly enjoyed the section on Brian 

Simmons, who I recall as intelligent, kindly 

and generous individual, as well as a skilled 

and versatile teacher.  It was interesting to lean 

that he maintained a home in Hyde Park. I can 

see how he would be comfortable in that gen-

teel environment and his physical appearance 

in the photos reminds me of FDR.  He helped 

me once with a minor crisis and I have never 

forgotten that.  Other people from my experi-

ence in Galway that I remember fondly like 

Ethel Overbeek, Harry Robinson, Irene Kim-

ball, Marjorie Balch, June and Ed 

Michelfelder, Olaf Hanson and Don Mealy, to 

name a few, are shown in photographs as I re-

member them, and it is pleasant to reminisce.   

 

     Art Dension’s kindness (pg 214) was trans-

ferred to at least one of his sons.  My paper 

route in the village consisted of small quanti-

ties of the Amsterdam Recorder and the Sara-

togian.  Frequently, particularly in the winter, 

the Recorder carrier was late, requiring me to 

make a choice between covering the same 

ground twice, on foot, or waiting until  it ar-

rived.  On West street my last customer was 

Olaf Hansen who lived about one mile from 

the corner.   Denison’s store closed at six pm 

on weekday nights and on occasions when the 

Recorder was late, Pugs would stop and pick 

me up as I trudged along the road to Hanson’s.  

Then I might also get a ride from Olaf back to 

the center of town, particularly on snowy 

nights when he would visit the school to pre-

pare for opening the next morning.  I appreci-

ated their help and as the years go by the 

memory of their kindness has not dimmed.   

      People like these made Galway a good 

place to live growing up in the 1950s and 60s.  

I also enjoyed the section on the Donnan fam-

ily as well as other sections of the book.   

 

                                            Alan Maddaus 
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